SO/Coto Mon

Newsletter

Friday 19th September 2025

Weekly School Attendance 86% below expected attendance (lots of term time holidays and illness) / Best Class Attendance: Year 2 (96%)

Welsh Phrase of the week: Ga I help os gwelwch yn dda? (Can I have help please?)

Cei, wrth gwrs (Yes, of course)

Parents' Open/Information Evening

Thank you to the parents and carers who were able to attend on Monday. Information was sent home with children to the families who were unable to attend. You will have the opportunity to meet with your child's class teacher during Parents' Evening in November. If you have any concerns about your child, please contact your child's class teacher.

Our priorities for this year are:

- Improving reading standards and reading with your child at home
- Improving children's mathematics skills

Glan Llyn - Year 6

Pupils in Year 6 have the opportunity to attend a 3 day residential trip to Glan Llyn in the Spring Term 2026. Letters were sent home with pupils on Wednesday.

The Leader - Reception

The Leader photographer visited our Reception class this week to take a photo of our new full time starters. The First Days at School supplement is due to be published on Friday, 24th October.

Parent Governor Vacancy

We have a vacancy on our Governing Body for a Parent Governor. If you are interested in becoming more involved in the school, please speak to the school office. This voluntary role involves attending meetings and learning more about running the school and the education offered to our pupils.

Cefn Mawr Library Reading Challenge

Seren Hughes from Cefn Mawr Library attended our whole school assembly this morning, and presented certificates and medals to the children who took part in the Library's Summer Reading Challenge. Well done to the children who took part and received their certificates and medals. 45 children completed the challenge, 24 were from Ysgol Cefn Mawr. We will publish a photo on ClassDojo.

Stay-on-Side - Year 6

Pupils in Year 6 are taking part in a Stay-on-Side Project organised by Andy Ruscoe and Cefn Community Council. These are weekly sessions to help the children learn about how important it is to look after and respect their local community.

Reminder to Report in Children's Illness

A reminder that it is the parent's/carer's responsibility to report a pupil absence by 9:15 am on the morning of the absence.

Year 6 Secondary School Application

Online applications are now open for secondary school choices. You can apply online using the online admission service at www.wrexham.gov.uk. Alternatively you can make a paper application and return it to the Local Authority, please contact the Admissions Officer for further information on 01978 298991/Email: admissions@wrexham.gov.uk. Closing date for applications 3 November 2025.



Headteacher's Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner)

Nursery - Ava Year 3 - Olivia Reception - Eddie Year 4 - Austin Year 1 - Jack Year 5 - Lily Year 2 - Vincent Year 6 - Raya

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos - Welsh Speaker of the week Llongyfarchiadau pawb!

Meithrin/Nursery - Marley
Derbyn/Reception - Koda
Blwyddyn 4 - Betsi
Blwyddyn 1 - Elsie
Blwyddyn 5 - Miko
Blwyddyn 2 - Rylee
Blwyddyn 6 - Bella



Super Sports Star Award

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today. The winners were chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.



Nursery - Ezae Year 3 - Harper
Reception - Koda Year 4 - Tayo
Year 1 - Versace Year 5 - Leighton
Year 2 - Vincent Year 6 - Raya

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to keep children and young people safe.

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.

